THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

ADMINISTRATIVE MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT Administrative Council Meeting NUMBER 206
October 30, 1990 :

DATEnovenber 14, 1990

The Administrative Council met at 1:30 p.m. on Tuesday, October 30, 1990, in the
General Administration Building.

Chancellors and Others in Attendance

All chancellors, except Chancellors Eakin, Fort, and Hackley, were present. Also
present was former North Carolina Central University Chancellor Leroy Walker.

Information Reports

President Spangler introduced Chancellor Walker who serves as treasurer of the
United States Olympic Committee. Chancellor Walker reviewed the events resulting in
the selection of Atlanta as the site of the 1996 Olympics. He stated that his
principal purpose in meeting with the chancellors was to describe a new program
sponsored by the National Consortium for Academics and Sports. The program
encourages academic institutions and athletic programs to take steps that will
increase the likelihood that college athletes will complete their education and gain
the benefits of a college education. Chancellor Walker gave each of the chancellors
an information packet and indicated that he would be in touch with them to discuss
the program in more detail.

Vice Presidents Joyner and Robinson discussed the progress of the University's
budget and the work of the Advisory Budget Commission. Dr. Robinson stated that
planning was under way to use the University's friends effectively to communicate
the University's programs and needs to the legislature.

Vice President Dawson briefed the chancellors on the continuing discussions
regarding EPA and SPA designation for University employees.

Vice President Memory presented copies of a newly prepared Faculty Directory of
International Activities: 1990 which summarizes the international interest and
language capabilities of faculty members throughout the system.

Mr. Richard Robinson announced that American Biotest Labs in California have been
selected as the drug testing contractor for athletics for ten campuses and stated
that the cost of the tests appeared to be very reasonable.

* * *



The meeting adjourned at approximately 3:04 p.m.
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